
  VENTURA COLLEGE

College Planning Council
PROGRAM REVIEW PRESENTATIONS
November 13, 2013
Present:
Art Sandford – CPC Co-Chair; Alexa Nicoleyson, Alexander Kolesnik, Andres Casas, Bill Hart, Chelsea Guillermo-Wann, Colleen Coffey, Dan Kumpf, David Bransky, Daniel Seymour, David Keebler, Eric Martinsen, Greg Gillespie, Gwendolyn Lewis-Huddleston, Ilse Maymes, Marian Carrasco Nungaray, Mark Pauley, Mary Jones, Natawni Pringle, Patricia Wendt, Peder Nielsen, Peter Sezzi, Ronald Mules, Sandy Hajas, Sandy Melton, Susan Bricker, Tim Harrison, Ty Gardner, Victoria Lugo, Will Cowen
Guests:
Ann Bittl, Ayanna Gaines, Jeanine Day, Rebecca Chandler, Steve Turner
Absent:
Bob Moskowitz, Jenifer Cook, Grant Jones, Jay Moore, Kathleen Schrader, Kathy Scott – CPC Co-Chair, Michael Callahan, Ralph Fernandez, Robin Douglas
Time:
Called to order 3:02  &  Adjourned 5:00 p.m. 
Recorder:  Natawni Pringle

	Agenda Item
	Summary of Discussion
	Action Due 
& by Whom

	Review of Process
	
	

	
	Art Sandford called the meeting to order and announced the presenters for the day.  Attendees were asked to hold questions until the end of each presentation.  

Tegrity was used to record all the presentations, and the Power Points will be made available.  

Kathy Scott, CPC Co-Chair, had a death in the family and will be unable to attend the remaining Program Review sessions. 
	

	Presentations
	
	

	1.
Student Services

	Victoria Lugo presented.  The areas covered were:  Admissions & Records, Counseling, Educational Assistance Center (EAC); Extended Opportunities, Programs & Services (EOPS); Financial Aid; Student Health Center; Transfer & Career Center; and Welcome Center.
An initiative was accidently omitted.  The Transfer and Career Center asked for $50K to create year-round services for the Transfer and Career Center. 

	

	2.
Distance Ed, Professional Development, Social Sciences & Humanities 
	Gwendolyn Lewis-Huddleston presented.
As part of Gwen’s presentation, she asked for more clarity on who is in charge of TracDat in future Program Reviews.  

There were no questions.  


	

	3.
Institutional Effectiveness, English, Learning Resources and Basic Skills
	Sandy Hajas presented for Kathy Scott with assistance from Eric Martinsen.  

During Sandy’s presentation, Dr. Gillespie asked for clarification about the grant positions.  Were these full-time and were they written into the grant?  Yes.  Sandy confirmed they were and explained the campus was required to cover ¼ of their salary and increase the coverage an additional ¼ each year until the positions had been fully institutionalized under the college’s direct budget.  
	

	Program Discontinuance
	
	

	1.
International Studies
	Farzeen Nasri presented reasons for keeping the International Studies Program.  He asked for a two-year delay of the proposed program termination so that it could be evaluated and revamped.  Some of these reasons were:
· Using the number of graduates in a program as the main criteria for determining viability is not a fair/accurate assessment of the value of a program.  

· This program actually helps meet the VCCCD Mission Statement which says “At Ventura College, we transform students’ lives, develop human potential, create an informed citizenry, and serve as the educational and cultural heart of our community.”

· This program has been run at no cost in recent year.

· There is a transfer agreement in place with UCSB.
· These studies impact multiple disciplines (100 courses) across the curriculum.

· Even dentistry requires international studies courses in some countries

· This is the fastest growing major at UCSB.

· 85% of jobs are based on international markets

· This program has raised $1000s and has other donations for its lecture series.

· The lecture series has been extremely well-attended and popular. 

· There has been a lot of fluctuation in course offerings which has impacted/impaired students’ ability to take classes/follow this program.  

· There is confusion about how this program exists.  

· Last year 89% of the students were retained.

· A number of the faculty are willing to support the program.

· While it is easy to terminate a program, it is very hard to start/restart one.

Discussion ensued about correlation/causation of low student enrollment.  Nasri felt that the lack of committed funding was a significant reason for the problem.  Without directed funding, there was no program administrator or clear path for students to follow.  The lecture series had been set-up and run with volunteers.  He added that committed funds – even in the form of release time for a faculty member – could show that this program was needed and viable.  He pointed out that at UCSB this program had a person appointed.  
An observation was made that things like a lecture series and trips (i.e., to Harvard) were activities that could be coordinated or handled under the Student Activities department – not a curriculum program. It was also pointed out that International Studies, as a curriculum, was placed under Political Science.

Nasri acknowledged that this was part of the confusion about the program and reiterated that this is why he was asking for a delay in terminating the program.  Two years would allow time to consider “repackaging” International Studies.  
	

	Special Thanks
	Given that it was a near record hot, 90°, day and that the room had no air conditioning, we thank everyone – both presenters and attendees – for patiently hanging in there through the length of this meeting.    
	

	Next Meeting
	Program Review – November 14 , 2013

Regular Meeting – November 20, 2013
	


Page 2 of 4

